From: Eva Bitteker <bergeva@yahoo.com>

To:

"mkrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us" < mkrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us >

Cc:

Darcy Carr <dfcarr17@gmail.com>

Date:

03/21/2016 06:00 PM

Subject: Permit request for Hardy Walkathon

Mar 21, 2016

Board of Selectmen Attn Marie Krepelka Town Hall 730 Mass Ave Arlington, MA 02474

RE: Hardy School Walkathon

Dear Board of Selectmen,

The Hardy School PTO plans to hold its annual Walkathon on Friday, April 29<sup>th</sup>, 2016 with a rain date of Friday, May 6, 2016. The event will take place from 2:30-4:00 pm. We would like to request a permit for this event.

As in past years, the children will walk laps around the school to raise funds for the PTO to use for enrichment activities, field trips and other school related activities.

We plan to follow the same route that we've used for the past years. We ask that the Department of Public Works block Chandler Street during the walk except for residents and emergency vehicles. We will create a barrier along the short part of Lake Street where the walkers will be contained on the sidewalk and grass. We will make sure enough adults are stationed along the route to keep the children safe. Abutters will be notified a few nights before the event.

Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Eva Bitteker Hardy School PTO 781-534-4276